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01983 857449   

office@stfrancisventnor.org 

Jesus said, ‘I am the way , the truth and the life.’ – 
John 14:6 

Love      Courage      Friendship 

Important Dates 

2nd- 4th July  - Yr 4 Little Canada Trip 

8th July  - School Transition Day 

8th July  - PTA End of Year Discos  - KS1  - 3pm — 

4.15pm, KS2  - 4.30pm  - 5.45pm. 

1st & 9th July  - Bikeability  - Yr 6 

10th July  - DCAT Enriched  - Hurstpierpoint College 

10th July  - Yr 6 Leavers Service  - Portsmouth 

Cathedral  

11th July  - Sports Day 

15th July  - New starters and current Yr R Teddy 

Bears picnic 

16th July  - Reception Trip to Blue Reef Aquarium 

21st July  - Whole School Worship @ St Catherines 

Church 

23rd July  - Year 6 trip to Houses of Parliament & 

Westminster Abbey 

24th July  - Leavers Assembly —1pm –2pm 

24th July  - Last Day of the school year 

 

Our School Vision 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
It’s been another fantastic week at St Francis Primary Academy! I'm delighted to 
share with you some of the incredible experiences our children have enjoyed. 
 
Our Year 6 children have been having the most amazing adventures this week. 
Some of our Year 6s are currently in Paris, where they've been soaking up the 
culture and history of this magnificent city. They've marvelled at the iconic Eiffel 
Tower, explored the beautiful Sacré-Cœur, and strolled down the famous Champs-
Élysées. The excitement doesn't stop there - they've also had a fantastic day at Parc 
Astérix and have been brave enough to try some local delicacies, including snails! 
I'm sure they'll have some wonderful stories to share when they return. 
Meanwhile, the rest of our Year 6 children have been having equally exciting 
adventures right here on the Isle of Wight. They've visited the donkey sanctuary, 
where I'm sure they've fallen in love with these gentle creatures, and have enjoyed 
a brilliant day out at Robin Hill. The children have also been active outdoors, 
walking up Shanklin Down and making their way down to the beautiful Shanklin 
beach. Back at school, they've had a creative art morning followed by an energetic 
PE afternoon, ensuring a perfect balance of artistic expression and physical activity. 
These experiences are creating memories that will last a lifetime and are such 
valuable opportunities for our children to explore and learn beyond the classroom. 
 
Across our other year groups, the children have been working incredibly hard 
during their 'Chance to Shine!' week tests. It's been wonderful to see their 
dedication and effort as they demonstrate all the learning they've achieved. The 
children should feel extremely proud of their hard work and commitment. 
 
In the afternoons, our children have been immersed in a special Spirited Arts 
project that truly reflects our school's values. Taking inspiration from St Francis's 
deep love of animals, the children have been creating beautiful artwork that 
celebrates this connection with nature. It's been heartwarming to see how this 
project has captured their imagination and allowed them to express their creativity 
while connecting with the values that make our school community so special. 
These experiences, both near and far, are exactly what makes education at St 
Francis so rich and meaningful. Our children are not just learning from books but 
from the world around them, creating connections and memories that will stay 
with them forever. 
 

The big question last week was: 
Can one person change the world? 

 
“Yes, there’s a book of women who changed the world on their own.” Deedee Y5 
Yes and No. Yes, because you can by showing Love, Courage and Friendship; no, 

because you might not know how.” Hugo Y2 
Yes, because Jesus changed the world.” Kyan Y4 

“Yes, by being kind to each other and making the world happy.” Amity YR 
“No, because not one person can change everyone’s hearts.” Sophie Y3 

  
The big question this week is:  

If you could ask God one question, what would you ask? 
 

Thank you for your continued support in making these wonderful experiences 
possible for all our children. 
 
With warm wishes, 
Mr Craig 



Mary Ellis Class News  

 

The children were delighted to win the Attendance Award and 

Attendance Cup at the end of last week with 99.5% attendance! Every 

day that the whole class is in school, I turn a letter over and - when we 

can see the completed phrase “St. Francis” - the children can enjoy 

some extra break time as a reward. This week is the second time this 

term that the class has had some extra play! Well done, Mary Ellis! 

The children have been busy showing their continued progress in 

grammar, maths skills and reading comprehension. What a great start 

to our “Chance to Shine” week! 

This week, we have been involved in the Spirited Arts “All God’s 

Creatures” competition. Year 1’s entry involves birds, lots of birds! We 

have been making a 3D collage of St Francis preaching to the birds. 

Inspired by the illustrations in our recent English text, “The Lighthouse 

Keeper’s Lunch” many of the children have wanted to add speech 

bubbles to their birds, which is a delightful touch. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Class Attendance 

Congratulations to Year 2 
Class for having the highest 
class attendance this week. 
 
Year 2 = 98.5% 

Year 4 = 97.6% 

Year 1 = 95.8% 

Year R = 95.7% 

Year 6 = 95.2% 

Year 3 = 94% 

Year 5 = 93.5% 

Stars of the Week 
 

 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations ! 

House Points 

 

 

Pandas  - 232 

Snow Leopard  - 215 

Tigers  - 202 

Polar bears  - 190 

 

 



We’ve noticed an increasing number of children bringing 
mini ducks into school. While we understand these items 
have become a talking point within the school community, 
we kindly ask that they are not brought into school. 

 

Outstanding Library Books 

Thank you to everyone who has sent  some 

books in or are arranging replacements. 

There are still a number of books not 

returned, please have a good look for any 

school library books and return them asap. 

 

 

 

The lost property box is now overflowing . 

Please encourage through child to look 
through it if they are missing anything. 

There are a lot of Ddinks bottles in there. 



 

Information form the Local 
Authority 

 
From August 2024, the fine for school 
absences across the country will be £80 if 
paid within 21 days, or £160 if paid within 28 
days. This rate is in line with inflation and is 
the first increase since 2012.  

In the case of repeated fines, if a parent 
receives a second fine for the same child 
within any three-year period, this will be 
charged at the higher rate of £160.  

Fines per parent will be capped to two fines 
within any three-year period. Once this limit 
has been reached, other action like a parenting 
order or prosecution will be considered.  

If you’re prosecuted and attend court because 
your child hasn’t been attending school, you 
could get a fine of up to £2,500.  

Ice Pop Friday ! 

After the success of ‘Ice Pop 
Friday’ last year, we will be selling 
ice pops every Friday after school 

outside the office. 

Donations of ice ops will be 

gratefully received. 

 

 

 

 

The next PTA event will be the End of 
Year Disco on Tuesday 8th July. 

Reception & KS1  - 3.00pm  - 4.15pm 

KS2  - 4.30pm  - 5.45pm 

The cost is £5.00  per child,  the 
children will receive entry to the disco, 
sweets & drinks. 

Letters have been given out and there 
are spares in the office. 



Spring/Summer Menu 

Packed lunches are now available to book on Relish. 

 

 Theme Day menu changes 
There are a couple of changes to the 
menu; if you have booked a meal on 
the dates below please can you log 
into Relish and change the choice of 
meal. Thank you. 

Friday 4th July—American 
Independence Day Theme. 

Friday 18th July— National Ice Cream 
day. 



School Uniform  
The uniform at St Francis is: 

· Grey trousers/ shorts/skirt/pinafore/ Blue & white gingham dresses for the summer 

· White Polo (with logo if possible) Years R, 1, 2 

· White button through shirt/blouse and tie Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 

· School Sweatshirt/Cardigan with logo 

· Grey socks/tights 

· Black School Shoes (not trainers or boots) 

PE Kit is: 

· White Logo T Shirt  

· Navy PE shorts 

· Plimsolls /  Trainers 

Hair longer than shoulder length should be tied up at all times this applies to both boys and girls and hair accessories should 

be subtle (no big bows/ ribbons please) 

For safety reasons children should not wear any jewellery in school. However if your child has pierced ears, small studs may 

be worn. These will need to be removed for P.E lessons and if your child goes swimming.  

We are proud of our school and its uniform, please help us to keep looking smart. 

PE Days: 
Monday  - Year 5 

Tuesday - Reception 

Wednesday  - Year 3 

Thursday  -  Years 1 & 2 

Friday  - Year 4 

Please remember PE kit 

MUST be worn to  school 

on your child’s PE day.  

PE kits should be brought 

in for all after school sports 

School Information 

School starts at 8.30am and finishes at 3.00pm.  Please ensure your child is dropped off in plenty of time 

for the start of the day and that you collect your child promptly at the end of the day or after their club. 

Attendance  

If your child is absent from school please ensure you contact the school office promptly in the morning, 

you can leave a message on 857449.   

Break and lunch boxes 

A reminder that children should bring a healthy snack for break (no chocolate) and a healthy balanced 

lunchbox, thank you. 

 



PTA News  
 
 
 

The PTA are busy planning some exciting events for the children this year, below 
are some events for the children to look forward to. 

Tuesday 8th July  - End of term Disco with AJ, 

£5.00 per child, to include sweets 

and drinks. 

 

Friday 11th July  - Sports day  - Ice cream for the children 

after the races. £1.00 per child 

 

 

Thursday 24th July  - Ice cream van visiting , all children will have 

a free Ice Cream 

 

September  - PTA Coffee Morning for new and existing parents 

 

October  - ‘Light Rave’ to tie in with Diwali 

and possibly a Colour run 

 

 

 

November  - Christmas Craft Workshops 

 

December  -  Christmas Fayre 

 

December 18th  - Whole School Surprise Christmas Treat  

 

 

If you would like to join the PTA please contact the office. 

                              


